CITY OF LAKE ST. CROIX BEACH
16455 20TH STREET SOUTH
PARKS COMMISSION MINUTES
(via teleconference)
May 12, 2020
6:00 p.m.

MEMBERS ONLINE: Nicole Runge, Colter Manley, Joe Riley, Johannes Sandom

MEMBERS ABSENT: Lee Shrider 

OTHERS ONLINE: Mayor Tom McCarthy, Council Member Dawn Bulera, City Clerk/Administrator Dave Engstrom, Deputy Clerk Kate Piscitello, Chris Smith, Linda O’Donnell, Barb Schwindig

CALL TO ORDER:
Chair Runge called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.

PUBLIC COMMENTS  
Dawn Bulera, Council Member.  Inquired about possible erosion signs/fencing at the north end of the main levee between 16TH/17TH.  Commission suggested forwarding to Council, as bluff land not overseen by the Parks Commission.

APPROVE AGENDA
Riley requested an addition to the agenda to add discussion of power boat permits versus sailboat permits.
M/S/P (Runge/Manley) to approve the May 12, 2020 agenda as presented, with the addition of 1.5 Discussion of Permits.  Aye (4); Shrider absent.

APPROVE MINUTES
M/S/P (Riley/Sandom) to approve the Minutes of the April 14, 2020 Parks Commission Minutes as presented.  Aye (4); Shrider absent.

1.  Boat Permit/Wait List Renewals
M/S/P (Riley/Manley) to recommend the City Council approve request for Power Boat 12A for deferment until they can attain a boat [no later than June, 15, 2021].  Aye (4); Shrider absent.
M/S/P (Runge/Sandom) to recommend the City Council approve all power sail and grandfathered boat permits listed for the 2020 season, with the exception of 37E and 46E (incomplete), and approval contingent for 31B (dock inspection completed), and 41E (city receiving signed application).  Aye (4); Shrider absent.
Dock Offers will be provided to the next two buoy holders on the dock waiting list.

1.5 Discussion and Possible Action of Power Boat Permits versus Sailboat Permits
M/S/P (Riley/Manley) to direct the Park Permit and Legal Committee to research feasibility of eliminating the distinction of the power boat vs sail boat permits in the Shoreland park.  
Aye (3) Riley, Manley, Runge; Nay (1) Sandom; Shrider absent.
The results of this research will be presented to the Parks Commission.  Parks may then consider recommending further action by the City Council.  

2.  Pettitt Park Grant Application (Tabled)

3.  Pettitt Park Property Use Agreement
M/S/P (Runge/Sandom) to recommend that City Council move ahead with the VAA Contract for use of Pettitt Park in 2020.  All Aye; Shrider absent.

4.  Pettitt Park Banner Sponsorship
Four sponsors have sent in their payments. 

5.  Riverfront Pavilion Reservation Form
Discussion on Beach opening and whether to open parking lot was held.  It was confirmed Beach is presently open. Parks will take direction from the City Council as to whether to open parking.  Parks staff will continue to move forward as if the Beach will open on Memorial Day weekend.  
.  
   6.  Budget/Expense Report
   Note made of return on sales tax of $7,189.72 from beach parking revenue.

   7.  Park Staff/Member Reports
   Bob Shearer, Parks.  Will continue moving forward with prep work to open the beach/parking.
   Nicole Runge, Chair.  (1) Pettitt Park fountain leaking.  Bob Shearer had someone shut down.
                          (2) Parks should consider Pettitt Park parking lot getting clear rock installed on
   			     top of Class 5.
   No other reports

ADJOURN 
M/S/P (Runge/Riley) to adjourn the meeting at 7:46 p.m.  Aye (4-0); Shrider absent.  Meeting adjourned.


			
Kate Piscitello, Deputy Clerk				
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